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JANUARY SERVICES 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 1 

Erev Shabbat Service 7:30 PM  

 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 8 

Erev Shabbat Service 7:30 PM  

 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 9 

Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 10:00 AM   

FRIDAY, JANUARY 15 

Shabbat Rocks! 6:30 PM  

MLK Erev Shabbat Service 7:30 PM  

 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 22 

Erev Shabbat Service  7:30 PM  

 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 29 

Erev Shabbat Services 7:30 PM  

SATURDAY, JANUARY 30 

Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 10:00 AM 

 

 

Rabbi Alan Cook  
Rabbi Emeritus Norman Klein  

Rabbi Emeritus Isaac Neuman ZóL 

OFFICE HOURS 

Mon.ðFri.  9:00 AMï4:00 PM 

www.sinaitemplecu.org 

(217) 352-8140 

 

 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

New Yearôs Day ......Jan. 1
st 

Martin Luther King BD ......... Jan. 18
th

 

PURIM 

CONFIRMATION  

SUKKOT 

FAMILY EDUCATION  

CPR CLASS 

2016 
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RAYõS LITTLE RIDE
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As January approaches, we look forward to 

the new secular year. During the Jewish 

New Year season, we are called to reflect 

upon our lives up until that point, engaging 

in cheshbon ha-nefesh, an ñaccounting of 

the soul.ò So too is it traditional, at the 

turning of the calendar page, for us to 

consider how we wish to make changes in 

our character and behavior. 

 

In Genesis chapter 45 (which is often read 

right around the time of the secular New 

Year), Joseph reunites with his brothers 

after a separation of many years. In the 

interim, he has become quite powerful in 

Egypt, while the rest of the family has 

faced famine in Canaan. Joseph now 

encourages his brothers to resettle in Egypt, 

assuring them that he will take care to 

provide for all of their needs. He instructs 

them, ñDo not worry about your 

belongings, for all the best of Egypt will be 

yours.ò 

 

More than one commentator has expressed 

that we can read this verse not only as 

referring to the material possessions that 

the family had amassed during their life in 

Canaan, but also their overall way of life.  

It is as though Joseph is saying, ñDonôt be 

distressed about what you are leaving 

behind.ò The brothers will have a chance, 

in a sense, to begin their lives in Egypt with 

a completely blank slate. By the way, lest 

you worry that this passage is encouraging 

assimilation into Egyptian culture, it should 

be noted that the proto-Israelites settle in 

their own enclave in Goshen, in part to 

avoid just such a temptation. The rabbis 

emphasize that even into the later period of 

Egyptian slavery, the people did their 

utmost to uphold the culture and traditions 

that Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob had 

established.   

 

The lack of distress over what we leave 

behind seems to me to be more a message 

about our resiliency in the face of change.  

It is not that we repudiate all that has come 

beforeðas a people, we have been taught 

ñZachorò (remember), and thus we are very 

much rooted in our cultural past. But we 

are willing to adapt and to embrace change 

when such change can strengthen us and 

improve us. In the 1990s, I spent several 

summers working at Jewish overnight 

camp. Many of my fellow counselors had 

grown up at the camp as campers, and were 

dismayed when changes were made to the 

programs, traditions, or even the buildings 

that they had known and loved as children.  

But the director of the camp would 

stoically respond to their concerns by 

intoning, ñChange is neither good nor bad; 

change is merely change.ò Like Josephôs 

admonition in the Torah, this phrase served 

to remind us camp staffers that change is an 

inevitable part of our lives, and we need not 

be fearful of it. 

 

At Sinai Temple, we are preparing to 

embark on some changes. Our building on 

Windsor Road has been our home for over 

forty years. We seek to make some 

improvementsðsome aesthetic, others 

practicalðthat will ensure that our Temple 

stands as a beautiful, accessible, and 

comfortable space in which we can 

continue to serve the needs of the Jewish 

community in East Central Illinois. From 

improving accessibility to the bimah to 

upgrading carpeting and lighting, we are 

exploring a variety of possible changes that 

we feel will enhance our home. We hope 

that you will each be a part of these 

exciting changes. 

 

There may be other changes that you will 

notice in the months and years ahead. We 

continue to build upon our educational 

offerings, both for our students in our 

religious school programs, and for adults 

who seek to continue their Jewish learning.  

Weôre exploring enhancements to our 

worship experiences, through music and 

through liturgy (new High Holiday 

machzorim in both the Reform service and 

the Egalitarian Traditional Minyan, and 

new siddurim in the ETM). Weôre 

increasing our partnerships with Hillel and 

CUJF in an effort to offer Jewish 

programming to the entire C-U Jewish 

community. These are just a few ways in 

which change may be visible at Sinai 

Temple, in 2016 and beyond. 

 

Do not be fearful for the things that may be 

left behind. We build upon the wonderful 

111-year legacy of our congregation, even 

as we grow and adapt so that we may be 

warm, welcoming, and relevant within the 

21st century. 

 

My family and I wish you each a [secular] 

New Year filled with health, happiness and 

prosperity. 

 

BôShalom, 

 

Rabbi Alan Cook 

Rabbi Alan Cook  From the Rabbiõs Desk 

Mazal Tov to Julia and Gene Robinson on the engagement of their son, Aaron, to Diana Gore, daughter of Dr. 

Margaret Gore and Dr. Richard Gore of Highland Park, Illinois. 

 
Mazal Tov to Joshua Ferrer, a 2013 graduate of Champaign Centennial High School and student at Amherst 

College, who just finished the fall semester in the White House Internship Program in the Domestic Policy 

Council, Office of Urban Affairs, Justice and Opportunity.  

Bulletin Submission:  The deadline for the February Bulletin is January 15th at 10:00 AM. All submissions may be  
edited for length and content. EMAIL submissions to: Kathy Douglas stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org. 
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From the Board  President Gary Bernstein  

Board of Trustees Mtg:  December 2015 

 

] Finance committee proposed and board 
voted to agree, to spend up to $3500 for 
Purim baskets and up to $1800 for the 
Purim carnival. These are upfront costs 
and temple will make a net fundraising 
profit on the events.  

 

] Roof repairs were completed, as were the 
repairs to the movable walls in the pods. 
 

] A motion was approved by email vote 
previously, to allow the Egalitarian 
Traditional Minyan to spend up to $4000 to 
buy new Siddurim from the Traditional 
Minyan Obligated Fund, not the general 
Temple fund. The timing of this motion 
allowed us to take advantage of  the 
50%  pre-publication discount for orders 
placed by November 30. 

 

] January 10 is an ice skating event for the 
Religious School.  

Greetings and Happy New Year! I know, I 

know, many of you are thinking that you 

should remind me that this is the Sinai 

Temple bulletin and that the Jewish New 

Year was several months ago. I assure you 

that I do know what time of year it is on both 

calendars. While I was unfortunately unable 

to attend Rabbi Alanôs discussion of the 

ñDecember Dilemmaò; I think we can all 

relate to the topic at hand. November and 

December can be difficult months to navigate 

with all the holidays. Luckily they all seem to 

focus on the same core things: family, 

friendship, health, happiness, thanks, help for 

those that need it, and peace. 

 

Since my December article focused on the 

community support for Ray Spooner and 

attending the URJ Biennial conference, I 

thought I would use this space to send out 

some thanks.  

First, I would like to thank our Board 

members for their thoughtful 

deliberation of issues and their 

dedication to improving Sinai 

Temple and the Jewish community.  

I would like to thank Rabbi Alan and 

Rabbi Jody for their support and 

dedication to our community. While 

they have only been in Champaign-

Urbana for a short time, it is clear 

that they are laying down roots and 

are committed to providing the best 

for everyone from our children to 

our seniors.  

I want to thank our volunteer committee 

chairs and members; without your 

support, dedication and time, we 

would not be able to provide such 

wonderful events and services. 

While all of our committees and 

chair people are doing great work; I 

need to especially thank the building 

committee and development 

committee for your expert advice 

and guidance as we work to find 

long term solutions to resolve long 

standing issues that are now 

becoming urgent. 

I need to thank all of the Sinai Temple 

staff. You make sure that things are 

happening as they should. You take 

care of everything from payroll and 

bills to contacting vendors / 

repairmen to support of the 

committees and scheduling the 

building. 

I need to thank all of those people who 

answer their phone or email when I 

ask for advice, historic context, and 

anything else that comes up. I 

especially need to thank Randy 

Rosenbaum who continues to 

provide me with advice and historic 

context that I do not have. 

I would be remiss, if I didnôt thank my 

family for their support, 

encouragement and understanding. I 

often spend more time than they 

would like working with committees 

or doing other work for and at Sinai 

Temple. 

Lastly, I need to thank you, the 

community. Without your support 

and time, there is no reason for all 

the work that we do. Please keep 

finding ways to improve Sinai 

Temple and providing us (the Board) 

with your ideas. 

 

I will end, with a wish for everyone to have a 

wonderful, happy, healthy and peaceful 2016.  

 

~Gary~ 

 

 

New Member Spotlight:  Robert Stewart & Karen Aprill 
 

Robert Stewart and Karen Aprill have lived 

in Champaign-Urbana for 40 years. Bob is 

originally from Iowa, and Karen hails from 

Chicago. They have two children; Winn 

who is 32 and Heather who is 28. 
 

Karen is a private practice behavioral 

health therapist, and Bob is a social worker 

for Community Resource Center in Paxton. 
 

They are actually returning members to 

Sinai Temple. They re-joined this fall as a 

way of supporting the Jewish community.  

 

They identify their Jewish practice with the Reform movement and enjoy Rosh 

Hashanah as their favorite Jewish holiday. 
 

In their leisure time, Karen is a volunteer with exchange students through American 

Field Service. She also enjoys reading and spending time with their pets. Bob has 

been an Urbana Parks Commissioner since 2007.  

Daughter Winn's wedding in Boca Raton 


